## CORNISH PLANNING BOARD MINUTES MARCH 19, 2020

The Cornish Planning Board met on Thursday, March 19, 2020, at 7pm in the Cornish Town Offices. Members present were Heidi Jaarsma, Secretary. Pursuant to RSA 91-A, the Chair waived the requirement that Board members be physically present at the meeting in light of the current Covid-19 situation. Attending via conference call were Bill Lipfert, Chair, Jon Glass and Gail McKenzie.

The Board discussed the requirements of RSA 91-A and various options for tele-meetings.

## <u>Mary Boyle, William Cable, Jim Schubert, Jo Anne Schubert – Vote to continue Public Hearing</u> re: Major Subdivision, Saint Gaudens Road

Heidi Jaarsma informed the Board that the Sullivan County Registry of Deeds is closed for inperson filing until further notice. Heidi Jaarsma made a motion to continue the Boyle, Cable, Schubert, Schubert public hearing to April 16, 2020, in light of recommendations regarding the Covid-19 outbreak. Gail McKenzie seconded the motion, and the vote of the Board was in the affirmative, 4-0.

## <u>Colleen Salinger – Vote to continue Completeness Review re: Site Plan Review of Langwood Farm, Lang Road</u>

Heidi Jaarsma made a motion to continue the Completeness Review of the Langwood Farm Site Plan to April 16, 2020, in light of recommendations regarding the Covid-19 outbreak. Jon Glass seconded the motion, and the vote of the Board was in the affirmative, 4-0.

## Other Business

Heidi Jaarsma felt that the State would give boards direction about holding public meetings if the current state of affairs were to continue into the coming months. Bill Lipfert will look into Go To Meeting.

Heidi Jaarsma made a motion to cancel the April 2, 2020, meeting of the Board. Gail McKenzie seconded the motion, and the vote of the Board was in the affirmative.

Heidi Jaarsma read an email from Dane Darcangelo, Arborist for Eversource, acknowledging receipt of a letter from the Planning Board listing Class V roads designated as scenic. A similar letter was sent to the NH Electric Coop, but to date no response has been received.

Gail McKenzie made a motion to adjourn. Jon Glass seconded the motion, and the vote of the Board was in the affirmative.

Respectfully submitted, Heidi M. Jaarsma